
 WCDC Meeting Minutes, January 27, 2025, transcribed by Secretary, Suellen Harral 
 Meeting started at 6:37 PM 

 Attendees: David Laufer, Suellen Harral, Mike Killgore, Arlene Winn, Darla Joy, Chuck Price, Vicky Mast, 
 Cassandra Studer, Norvin Landrum 

 Previous meeting minutes read and approved as written. 

 Financial report presented by Treasurer Arlene.  Brick fund $2085.63. City Line item $477.50. 
 Funds raised by the brick sales will not roll into the general fund line item, i.e. $500 

 Old Business: 
 Welcome sites 

 -  Ground is not suitable for spreading new gravel yet.  Mike Killgore is keeping in contact with 
 Corey Thacker of  C D Thacker Excavating  to arrange  a time when the weather is better. 

 -  New flag added to the South Welcome Site location. 
 -  Lighting at the North Welcome Site is addressed as it currently is very bright / blinding when 

 people are driving into town. Placement of an aluminum shield was suggested by Mike K. A 
 motion was made and seconded for a new light instead of a shield, to be purchased by Mike 
 Killgore with a ceiling cap of $40.00. 

 Social Media: 
 -  A Facebook Page titled  Celebrating Our Community  ,  is  up and running. A suggestion was made 

 to attach the FaceBook page link to the website for the City of Weston. Mike Killgore with 
 follow-up with the City of Weston to see if that is a possibility. 

 Heritage wall: 
 -  Link to map and application for bricks need to be addressed with the City of Weston so people 

 can see what is available when they request a brick.  Using a “paint dot” or marker of some sort 
 on the spaces that were already spoken for was suggested so people know that those spaces are 
 not available for purchase. 

 New Business Discussed 
 Members Terms of Service: 

 -  Bylaws excerpts provided by Dave Laufer were reviewed. Officers were nominated and 
 seconded and appear as follows: 

 o  Dave Laufer, President 
 o  Mike Killgore, Vice President 
 o  Arlene Winn, Treasurer 
 o  Suellen Harral, Secretary 

 New Project Ideas 
 -  Wall at the South end of Water Street needs updating; Cassandra and Norvin volunteered to 

 brainstorm ideas. 
 -  Library Aquarium: Was grant requested and approved for a new aquarium for the library?  Dave 

 Laufer will contact Heather, the Librarian to confirm what the intent is for this project. 
 -  Green Lights for Veterans: Mike Killgore to talk with Mayor Mike Dowd about discussing it at the 

 next City Council Meeting. 
 -  Christmas Downtown Community Evening Event: Brainstorm some Ideas for presentation at the 

 next meeting. 

 Meeting adjourned at 7:57 PM. 
 Next meeting : February 24 at 6:30 PM at the Weston Community Church, Fellowship Room. 


